

# Cawthorne's Endowed Primary School www.abbeysteadschool.co.uk Weekly Newsletter 11th September 2023

#### **Tennis Club**

Could children please bring trainers with them each Friday as they are taking part in a tennis club during lunchtime.

## **Swimming**

School swimming starts for all children on Thursday 14<sup>th</sup> September. Children will need to have a swimming costume (tight shorts or trunks for the boys), a towel, swimming hat for long hair and goggles if a permission slip has been completed.

# **Poppy Workshop**

A large poppy display is being created around the Cenotaph for Remembrance Day. Jackie Entwistle and Helen Foster have offered to do a poppy weaving workshop in school on Wednesday 20<sup>th</sup> September after school. It would be great to see as many children there as possible.

# **School Photos**

You should have received proofs of the photographs that were taken last week. If you would like to order any photographs please order before the end of this week to take advantage of free postage to school.

## **Celebration Assembly**

As part of our assembly on Wednesdays we will have a time of celebrating out of school achievements. If your child has any awards/medals or anything to celebrate from out of school clubs please can they be brought into school on a Wednesday so that they can be celebrated in assembly.

#### **PE Hoodies**

New Reception children will receive a black PE hoodie in September. We have asked The Uniform and Leisure shop to stock replacement hoodies if you need to purchase one of these.

### **Saturday Soccer and Netball**

The local churches are continuing to run Saturday Soccer and Netball at Caton Primary School Field/Sports Hall on Saturday mornings, 10.00am to 11.45am. Football is open to children aged 7 to 14 and will run weekly starting on Saturday 16 September. Netball runs fortnightly, again starting on 16 September and is open to children aged 9 to 13. £2 per person, per session. Sessions will include coaching, games, juice and biscuits and a short Bible message. For further details please contact Amelia Preece on 01524 771682

#### **SEND Newletter**

The Lancashire SEND newsletter or parents and carers of children with special educational needs can be downloaded from <a href="https://www.lancashire.gov.uk/children-education-families/special-educational-needs-and-disabilities/getting-help/send-newsletter/">https://www.lancashire.gov.uk/children-education-families/special-educational-needs-and-disabilities/getting-help/send-newsletter/</a>

You can also sign up for a regular copy following the link above.

### **School Day**

School start time for all children will be at 9am. There will be a member of staff on the playground from 8.45am. If children arrive before 8.45am we will request they are booked in for Breakfast Club. Breakfast Club is priced at £3 per session and is available from 8am every morning. School will end at 3.30pm.

Afterschool clubs will be available until 4.30pm, these are £2 per child.

Mon – Kid's Club with Mrs Townley

Tue - Baking Club with Mrs Hanigan

Wed – Art Club with Mrs Unsworth

Thurs - Outdoor Club with Mr Corbett

# **Data Sheets/Permissions**

Thank you to all those who have returned the various forms sent out last week. If you have not yet done so please can you return them as soon as possible.



# **Swimming**Thurs 14<sup>th</sup> Sept

*Tennis Club*Lunchtime Friday

# Breakfast Club

Mon – Fri From 8am £3

#### After school Clubs

Mon - Thurs 3.30pm to 4.30pm £2 per session

Half Term Mon 23<sup>rd</sup> Oct – Fri 27<sup>th</sup> Oct (inclusive)

Inset Day – Mon 30<sup>th</sup> Oct

# **Weekly Theme**

We continue to think about relationships this week and we will focus on fostering positive relationships.

# Messages from the teachers

# Mr Corbett, Mrs Hanigan and Mrs German

This week in the junior class, we will be continuing to read Malkin Child and thinking about characters, as we build up to writing our own narrative. In mathematics, we are continuing to look at place value. We are working hard on one of our class rules this week particularly thinking about respect. Well done to all of those children who remembered their homework grids today and especially all of those who had completed ten pieces of homework- and got them signed off.:)

# Mrs Unsworth, Mrs Oram and Mrs Harkin

What a fabulous first week in school! This week Year 1 & 2 will be finishing 'Lost and Found' in English, In maths they are continuing with place value. Our topic is 'We are Britain' and in PHSE we are continuing the theme of friendships. The FS children are looking at 'All about me' and are looking at 'My Granny Went to Market' in English.

A reminder that Reception and Nursery will be at forest schools on Wednesday so will need long trousers and a waterproof coat. Also, everyone will need trainers for tennis club on Friday.

Please can you ensure your child has a change of clothing (especially underwear) that can be left in school.

# Celebration Corner:

# Captanty.

#### Family Assembly

Family Assemblies will be held each Friday at 3.10pm, Year 5 will be celebrating work this week.

Stars of the Week
Well done to Albie and Georgia who were our stars last week.

#### **Birthdays**

Happy Birthday to Harry and Mrs Oram who celebrate their birthdays this week.